GEOC Meeting October 2, 2014
In attendance:
Mike Young – Chair, (Karen Piantek – Admin), Tom Meyer, Olivier Morand, Tom Abbott, Eduardo Urios-Aparisi, Scott Campbell, Fatma Selampinar, Nicole Coleman (grad rep), David Gross, Gustavo Nanclares, Stephanie Milan
Regrets:
Eric Schultz, Daniel Byrd (undergrad rep)
Meeting called to order at 11:05am.
1.  Minutes of September 8, 2014 meeting were accepted.
2.  Announcements

A. Revision of a “Digital Information Literacy” competency; deletion of Computer Technology competency; addition of financial literacy
· The committee is moving forward with ideas for folding computer technology into the Information Literacy competency, but they have not yet completed their work.
· The committee has not yet found a guiding framework with principles for Information Literacy that they feel represents all the UConn goals, so they are still searching.
· G. Nanclares asked if the committee is moving towards making Info Lit into a new competency with requirements like W and Q. S. Campbell indicated that this was a possibility, but the preference is to keep things the way they are now and have departments draft a plan to satisfy the requirement.
· S. Campbell also indicated that the name “Information Literacy” is very limiting and does not capture a sense of all elements that the committee is trying to incorporate. They are open to suggestions. 
B. Suggestions for new GEOC members requested, especially CA1, CA4 and W; an invitation will go out to newly tenured faculty 
· Per a suggestion at the last meeting, a letter of invitation was drafted to invite newly tenured faculty to become members of the GEOC.  Once a list of these faculty has been obtained, the letters will go out.
3.  Subcommittee Reports
CA1 Report 
· HIST/MAST 2210 and LLAS 1009W are recommended for approval.
· Revisions have been requested for SPAN 1020 before approval will be granted.
· G. Nanclares will contact the proposer of LLAS 1009W to request the minor revisions to the syllabus noted in the report.
Report approved unanimously as submitted. (HIST/MAST 2210, LLAS/SPAN 1009W)
CA4 Report
· LLAS/SPAN 1009W, CHIN 3250W, and SPAN 1020 are recommended for approval.
Report approved unanimously as submitted. (LLAS/SPAN 1009W, CHIN 3250W-INT, SPAN 1020-INT)
W Report

· PNB 3120W, SOC 2709W, URBN 4497W, LLAS 1009W, EDLR 3547W, and NRE 4000W are recommended for approval.
· CHIN 3250W, ECE 4099W, MATH 2794W, SOCI/HRTS 3837W are still pending final review.

· There was a question as to whether the W subcommittee has emailed the proposer regarding the stipulation for NRE 4000W. K. Piantek will email Kathleen Tonry to be sure this step has been taken.
Report approved unanimously as submitted. (PNB 3120W, SOCI 2709W, URBN 4497W, LLAS/SPAN 1009W, EDLR/EKIN 3547W, NRE 4000W)
CA4 Draft Statement on Civility

· M. Young gave a brief introduction of the history that lead to the creation of this draft statement, and E. Urios-Aparisi gave an overview of the report as submitted by the CA4 subcommittee, including the recommendation that civility be added as elements to the CA1, CA2, and CA4 criteria.
· The committee discussed the steps that would be necessary to revise the content area guidelines, including the Spring 2014 revised CA1 guidelines and determined that it might be unnecessary.

· One committee member felt that this would be “catering to the lowest common denominator” and stated that, with regard to civility, faculty should be leading by example, not trying to curb bad behavior through curricular requirements.
· Another member expressed the idea that knowing what civility is and how one is supposed to act is not synonymous with actually being civil. Knowledge alone will not be enough to produce the effects desired by the Task Force on Civility. Other means beyond classroom instruction should be pursued.
· Several committee members noted gaps in the list of topics provided by the CA4 committee (e.g. tolerance of gender/sexuality is not on the list) and affirmed that they believed any list would be incomplete.
· Coming to consensus that the general education curriculum may not be the proper mechanism for addressing civility, the suggestion was made by GEOC that other possible solutions might include the creation of a UNIV course or passing this on as a project to the cultural centers to handle in other ways.
· It was suggested that the GEOC might go so far as to include a statement about the importance of civility on its website but that its involvement should not go beyond that.
· The committee discussed what its official position should be, and it was generally agreed that the GEOC did not feel comfortable acting on any recommendations that included either the creation of a competency or the revision of content area guidelines to require courses or course components that teach civility.

GEOC accepted the CA4 subcommittee’s draft report with thanks, but chose not to endorse it as the will of the GEOC committee.
Report accepted  as a proposal, but no revisions to GEOC guidelines were endorsed.
  4.  Other Reports and Discussion
A. Next steps on the proposal regarding First Year Writing (FYW) waivers 
· In an overview of this issue, S. Campbell noted that the discussion is a shifting target. FYW courses, W courses, Information Literacy, and writing in general are all near the center, but it is difficult to determine which is the most important or relevant topic.
· Until 2009 everyone took the FYW courses, at which time the requirement was temporarily changed. This was made a permanent change in 2014.
· S. Campbell noted that the Next Gen initiative will increase our enrollment but the number of FYW sections has been frozen, so there is more pressure to increase the number of exemptions.
· In light of the uncertainty around the issue, S. Campbell questioned what the actual purpose of the proposed university-wide forum would be.
· There had been talk of requesting data from OIRE, but the committee had been uncertain of what kind of data to actually ask for.  Both the problem and the method of assessing it have been difficult to pin down.
· It was suggested that the use of AP scores for exemptions reinforces class divides since those in higher income brackets have more access to AP classes and exams.
· Some of the main questions are these: Is this really a problem? Can we prove it? Can we say that the competency areas are effectively doing what they are supposed to be doing?
· It was suggested that an option might be to revise the FYW courses to more closely align with what the university seems to want.
· M. Young suggested that rather than asking what FYW courses have to offer, perhaps we should be asking exactly what the AP exams have to offer, particularly in terms of Information literacy.
· S. Campbell, who is the director of the FYW program, noted that exempt students are out of FYW’s sphere of influence. His question is now about what the departments are doing for those students to advance their writing skills or provide Information Literacy, especially in students’ first semesters at UConn. 
· GEOC is concerned with a planned cap on the number of FYW sections for the near future, coupled with a growing Freshman enrollment that may necessitate a substantial expansion of the number of students waived from FYW, eliminating the sole mechanism in the GEOC guidelines for providing Info Literacy instruction.
· T. Abbott wondered about a possible correlation between students who use the writing center often and those who were exempted from FYW. Some members felt that an examination of such data would not necessarily show what we think it would show.
· T. Abbott asked what would happen if students who received waivers demanded to be able to take FYW courses. Would the university be obliged to provide the resources to offer enough sections?
· One member asked about the possibility of making ENGL 1010, 1011, and 2011 into W courses.  They certainly fulfill the requirements.
· K. Piantek will put in a request to OIRE to try and answer key questions about the number of students who are not taking writing in their first 2 years at UConn, and whether the experience of some freshman and sophomores consists of exclusively large lecture classes if they are exempted from FYW.
B. 2014-15 Course Re-alignment – Emails have been sent to departments
· K. Piantek indicated that the project is in its first stages. Emails have been sent to department chairs, but some follow-up and rerouting are necessary before the next steps can occur.
· T. Abbott asked about a potential conflict of interest that was encountered since he is responsible for submitting the alignment form for a course that his subcommittee will ultimately review. M. Young noted that T. Abbott should complete and submit the alignment form, but that he should recuse himself from reviewing that particular course during the alignment review by his subcommittee.
C. 2014-15 Provost’s Competition – Announcement has been posted; Deadline is Nov. 7
· All GEOC members are asked to encourage their colleagues to apply. There is funding for up to six full proposals.
· The review committee will be selected and finalized once the GEOC has a sense of what kinds of proposals they will receive. Olivier Morand volunteered to be on the selection committee regardless.
Meeting adjourned at 12:36pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Piantek
GEOC Administrator
